Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
Cathlamet Public Library, 

Thursday, July 6, 2017 -12:45 pm 

 Minutes
 Diana Zimmerman called the meeting to order at 12:49pm. Also in attendance were board members Jean Beerbower, and Rose Rendler, and Librarian Carol Blix. Stephanie Leitz and Mary Bush were unable to attend.
     Jean moved and Rose seconded that the June 1, 2017 meeting minutes would be approved. All voted yea. Jean moved and Rose seconded that the June vouchers would be approved. Another unanimous approval.
     In the Librarian report Carol said that circulation in June was 986, up from 762 in May due to Children’s Summer Reading Program having started. The summer reading program has been in full swing with good attendance, the state library has sent Snap circuit STEM kit, which Carol will be using in the summer reading program this month, preschool story time has been continued this summer, a new wireless keyboard has been in use, volunteers are still working on re-cataloging items where the records need fixing, Furniture inventory is waiting for final details to complete. A tech inventory, weeding, and an upgraded volunteer handbook are still on her to-do list.

Old Business:  $2,000 left from county will be devoted to Koha hosting needs. Carol should check with Gary Bortel on whether the state library’s Koha hosing is on a fiscal year or calendar year basis.
Public Works has repaired the plugged gutter over the heat pumps and set the book drop back on its support. Some of the weeds in the back of the library were whacked. They are still planning to clean and de-slip the front deck, and repair a loose handrail at the back of the library. The town does not use work order forms. Carol needs to contact Duncan about the sticky front door.
Carolyn Petersen from the state library has offered to meet with us for strategic planning to help draft a good survey. It was decided that Thursday August 24th at 12:45pm would be a good time. Carol will confirm the date and time with Carolyn. Any trustee that can come then should come. The Town of Cathlamet does not have a bulk mailing permit to mail out surveys.
Adoption of the Policy on Animals in the Library is on hold waiting for the town attorney’s response.
Our Koha Circulation System needs a new host server. More Power Tech is looking into their cost to manage it on the Town of Cathlamet’s server, but has only offered a quote for a new firewall. After a talk with Gary Bortel from the state library, Carol is negotiating a price from ByWater Solutions, a national IT company that hosts and supports Koha for the Ritzville and Pomeroy, Washington public libraries. Carol will probably need to weed more books and do an inventory of the library collection to remover records for items that we no longer have, so that the total number of titles is more accurate and the price not so high. Carol sould share the final ByWater quote with the Town Council, County, and Foundation. She should also check out some more of ByWater’s competitors. We should all help the Foundation think of fundraising ideas: wine tastings, dinners, silent auctions, raffles, and the like.  
Carol sent off emails to Zinio and Flipster to find out subscription rates for e-magazines, but they were much too expensive. The board will drop the e-magazine idea.     
No other old business. 

New Business: Next meeting date – Thursday, August 3rd at the library, 12:45pm.  
Adjournment at 1:19pm.
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